
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 1, 2019 
 

 
Greetings from the North, 
 
What a wonderful and full month for the Lord.  I am awed that we put on 2,760 
kilometres by car and just over 4,500 kilometres by air.  This month just flew by! 
 
At the beginning of September, I had the privilege of going soul winning with another 
man at my home church.  I had been praying that we would be blessed to lead 
someone to the Lord.  The day was uneventful at first, and many people were not 
home.  On one of our last doors for the day, we met a man named Meet.  After 
discussing his need for the Lord, this man became convicted of his sin, bowed his head, 
and trusted Jesus as his personal Saviour.  Praise be to God!  What a thrill to be part of 
the work of the Lord!   

 
Since then, his family has also been presented with the Gospel.  They all said that they 
would come to church.  To date they have not.  Pray that this seed will not wither and 
be carried away. 
 
We had an opportunity to serve in our home church’s nursing home service and also 
made a quick trip up to remote Northern Manitoba to encourage the brethren.  Martin 
Rolles, one of the brothers in Snow Lake, has asked for prayer for his mother.  She is 
91 years old and just had a heart attack.  The doctors successfully put in two stints and 
she is recovering, but her heart valves are damaged.  It does not look like surgery is an 
option.  Martin was able to discuss salvation with her and she said that she had trusted 
Christ many years earlier.  She is terribly discouraged and is recovering slowly.  Please 
pray for her and the family.  
 
We were also blessed to see another church take us on for support as we push forward 
to the field to which the Lord has called us.   
 
I was honoured to attend the Independent Baptist Pastors’ Conference of Canada for 
the first time.  The event was held in Quebec this year.  It was wonderful to see so 
many men focused on God and the ministry.  I was blessed to see new people and to 
meet with former acquaintances.    I was tremendously encouraged to see the work of 
the Lord growing in Quebec, as well.  I prayed about serving in Quebec in my younger 
years, but that door was not opened to me.  I am overjoyed that there are men and 
young men moving forward for the Lord in that province.   

 
PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

 Continued health and safety for the family, and the power of God in our lives 
 Additional fruitful meetings 
 Wisdom with the consideration of a vehicle change.   
 Jean Rolles’ recovery from heart complications, healing and encouragement 

 
Salvation: 
 Richard  Keira 
 Gary  Cole 
 Edwin  Elijah 
 
Spiritual Growth: 
 Meet   
 
Serving Together, 
 
 
 
The Muckle Family 

Our Contact Info 
 
mucklefamily@gmail.com 
mucklestothenorth.ca 
1 204-239-7882 

Field Address 
 
Snow Lake Baptist Church 
PO Box 759 
Snow Lake, MB R0B 1M0 
1 204-358-2002 

Sending Church 
 
Golden Plains Baptist Church 
PO Box 471 
Portage la Prairie, MB R1N 3B7 
1 204-857-6741    gpbc.ca 

 

Mission Board 
 
Points North Baptist Mission 
Harvesters Baptist Church 
9488 Westminster Drive 
London, ON N6P 1P3 
1 519-673-9978  

 


